Correspondents to the
Journal
NOTICE
All Correspondence and
changes to the Official Di-
rectory must be in the Inter-
national Office by the 15th
of the month prior to pub-
lication.
Your cooperation will
speed production and de-
livery of your Journal.

NEW YORK, NEW YORK
Local No. 1

Well, Brothers our National and
Local Elections are now over. All we
can do now is hope that we have
clected our best.

We, the members of Local No. 1,
wish the best to our future President,
Richard Nixon, and all the other suc-
cessful candidates, both National and
Local.

In the section of the city that I live
in, Astoria, L.I., we were very success-
ful in electing men with great labor
records.

I know in some way we the mem-
bers of Local No. 1 have been affected
by the Public School Teachers strike,
as T am writing this article the strike
has come to a successful conclusion.
We now hope to see things back to
normal for the children’s sake. Lots of
luck to the Federation of Teachers.
AFL-CIO.

In one of our past articles I referred
to our brothers who were getting things
organized for the hunting season. As
yet I have not heard from any of these
great hunters. We are available for
future pictures and articles on their
hunting prowess.

From all reports I understand Bro.
Frank Egan is back on his feet after
being quite sick. Lots of luck and future
health from all your brother members.
Frank.

Our former Day Secretary Foster
Conyers was also a patient in the hos-
pital lately. Foster was in St. Vincent’s
Hospital, New York City, where he
went through successful surgery. We
will be looking for you at our next
meeting, Foster. The best from us all!

With our Thanksgiving Holiday just
coming to an end, I hope all our
brothers and their families had an en-
joyable day. For the children both
“old” and young, I guess you all en-
joyed the Macy’s Parade as I and my
family did. The television coverage was
great as we can all vouch for.

I have just received the first report
from our deer hunters, Leo the Lion
Kibbler and his party while hunting at
Monticello, N.Y. brought down two

bucks. Leo was not one of the lucky
hunters. Remember, Leo. you have to
use the gun, not your lungs.

By the time this article goes to press
and is received in our monthly journal,
our December meeting is due to be
held. T think we should try to make
this meeting one of the greatest ever
in support of our President George
Koch and his Executive Board. These
men have a rough year ahead in 1969,
but with the full support of our mem-
bership they have to be successful. Yot
members may tire of hearing this old
“adage”, “Let George do it”, but T will
use it from time to time in this column,
knowing that this man is determined tc
run a successful organization, which he
has done and is doing.

In closing, the Officers of Local No
1 wish all the Brother Members anc
their families a very Merry Christmas
and let’s hope Santa fills all your stock
ings.

Nick Stantor




